		        CITY OF BALTIMORE

BRANDON M. SCOTT
Mayor
	
[image: ]
	
DEPARTMENT OF LAW
EBONY M. THOMPSON
ACTING CITY SOLICITOR
100 N. HOLLIDAY STREET 
SUITE 101, CITY HALL
BALTIMORE, MD  21202








 
November 28, 2023
The Honorable President 
Members of the City Council
c/o Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary
409 City Hall
Baltimore, MD 21202

RE: City Council Bill 23-0445 – Charter Amendment – Baltimore City Police 
                                                      Department 

Dear President and Members:

 You have requested the advice of the Law Department regarding City Council Bill 23-0445.  City Council Bill 23-0445 is for the purpose of establishing the objectives, powers, and duties of the Baltimore City Police Department. The bill creates the role of the Police Commissioner and establishes the Commissioner as the head of the Department who is appointed and confirmed pursuant to Art. IV, Sec. 6.  The bill amends Art. IV, Sec. 6 to provide for a term for the Commissioner. The bill also establishes the powers and duties of the Commissioner and police officers. Finally, the bill grants certain immunities and defenses to police officers. As required by the Md. Constitution, Art. XI-A Sec. 5, an ordinance to amend the Charter must be approved by the voters. If Bill 23-0445 is approved by the Mayor and City Council , it will be on the  ballot for the 2024 general election.

Upon review of the bill, the Law Department has one concern. Sec. 143 refers to the appointment and confirmation of the Police Commissioner. The term of the Commissioner is referenced in the amendment to Art. IV, Sec. 6 as being prescribed elsewhere in the Charter or by other law. That language is fine but there is no corresponding law in the Charter or the proposed City Code provisions that establishes the Commissioner’s term. This bill or 23-0449  should be amended to provide for the term of the Commissioner.

Provided the bill is amended as described in this report, the Law Department can approve Council Bill 23-0445 for form and legal sufficiency, In addition, it is consistent with the requirements for approval of a proposed Charter amendment. 
                                                                                                                 

                                                                            Sincerely yours, 

                                                                             Elena R. DiPietro
                                                                             Chief Solicitor
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